
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 

Date:  January 14, 2025 
To:   Council Chair Nathan Nehring 
From:  County Executive Dave Somers 
Re:  Recommendation for Appointment to Noxious Weed Control Board 
 
 
I am pleased to approve the appointment of Molly Jackson to the Snohomish County Noxious Weed 
Control Board.  
 
Mrs. Jackson meets the board member qualifications, and desires to serve as the Weed Control District 
2 representative of the Noxious Weed Control Board. Pursuant to SCC 2.03.030, I am pleased to 
recommend the appointment of Mrs. Jackson to the Noxious Weed Control Board. Mrs. Jackson 
graduated with a Bachelor of Arts in Psychology from University of Washington. She currently lives on a 
small farm in Arlington, where she keeps horses, goats, and gardens, expanding on her 20 years of 
livestock experience while growing up on a small family farm. Additionally, she has been involved in 
horticulture through her experience via her mother’s landscape design company and her own custom 
event-florist company. Mrs. Jackson understands first-hand the impacts of invasive weed species on 
individual properties, in addition to the community. She brings a shared vision of a safe, ecologically 
sound, and productive county to the Noxious Weed Control Board. 
 
Pursuant to SCC 2.03.030, I recommend Molly Jackson for appointment to the Snohomish County 
Noxious Weed Control Board to serve a four-year term, expiring 12/31/2028. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 

Snohomish County 
Executive 

 
3000 Rockefeller Ave., M/S 407 

Everett, WA 98201-4046 
(425) 388-3050 
www.snoco.org 

 
Dave Somers 

County Executive 
 

 

http://www.snoco.org/

